
START OF 2025-2026 MINISTRY 
YEAR  

 

Our Wednesday Night programming will 
begin on September 3 with the following: 

 Family Night Meal - 5:15-6:30 PM 
 Awana - 6-7:30 PM 

 Youth activities - 6-8:30 PM -- see below 
for specifics 

 Adult Bible Study - 6:30-7:30 -- in 
overflow but subject to change 
depending on needs of Awana 

LABOR DAY - SEPTEMBER 1 
 

We are in need of volunteers in the following 
areas: 

• Help to decorate float - Sunday, August 31 @ 2 
PM @ the church 

• People/kids to ride on the church float - meet 
@ church at 1:15 PM 

• People to walk & hand out pencils & other 
items during parade  

• People to hand out freeze pops @ church to 
those in the parade 

 

Sign-up sheets for all of these areas are on the 
Welcome Table or sign up online. NOTE: We would 

like you to wear FRC volunteer     t-shirts or VBS 
shirts. See the office if you need a   t-shirt. 

 

Contact Sami @ sami@sheldonfirstreformed. com if you would 
like to help with Awana. 

“Every saved person this side of 
heaven owes the gospel to every 
lost person this side of hell.” 

~ David Platt 
 

“Consider how precious a soul 
must be when both God and the 
devil are after it.” 

~ Charles Spurgeon 



Family Night Meal - 5:15-6:30 PM 
 

Sept 3 Burgers/Hot Dogs, Chips, Baked Beans, Watermelon 
Sept 10 Taco/Taco-in-a-bag, Fruit, Cookies 
 [6 people bring 2 dozen cookies] 
Sept 17 Spaghetti, Garlic Bread, Lettuce Salad, Bars 
 [7 people bring 9x13 pan of bars ] 
Sept 24 Tater Tot Casserole, Applesauce, Cake 
 [7 people bring 9x13 cake] 

 

Items that are to be brought in by work group members will 
follow the meal for that night (in bold lettering). Please have donated items here between 
10 AM to 4 PM on Tuesday. If you can’t get items to the church during this time period, call 
the church office & make arrangements with Wendy. 

To drop off items in the kitchen 
when the church is not open, use 
the code provided to you by your 

work group leader. 

 
 
 
 

MOBILE FOOD TRUCK 
 

DATE: Thursday, September 11 
TIME: 4:30-6:00 PM 

LOCATION: Living Water Church 
       Bring a box for your groceries. 

 

DATE: Monday, September 15 
TIME: 5:30-6:30 PM 

LOCATION: Living Water Church 
 

Bring your friends and enjoy the 
meal and fellowship. The meal is a 
come and go buffet style meal. A 
bag of groceries is available to take home with you 

after you have had your meal. Bring a friend and enjoy 
some food and fellowship. 

 

FREEZER MEAL MINISTRY 

 

Do you like to cook? Would you like to help others that may be in need of a meal? The 
Congregational Care Committee’s ministry provides prepared frozen meals (entrees & 

maybe some cookies) for church members that find themselves in need of a meal due to 
unforeseen circumstances. Please include cooking instructions and date prepared. We 
could also use some gluten free meals. Please include if the meal is gluten free. The 

meals will be kept in the kitchen freezer. If you need a meal, just stop by the church while 
it is open and Wendy will let you in to pick them up, or you can get them on Sunday. There 

is a sign up sheet on the Welcome Table for church members who would be willing to 
make meals for this ministry. 

SUNDAY PROGRAMS 
 

Both Sunday school and Children & Worship will resume on Sunday, September 7. 
A list showing the location and classroom number for each age group is on the Welcome 

Table at the front of the church. 



 

Important 
Upcoming Dates to 

Remember 
 

Rocky+: It will be held on 
September 10 at 
Northwestern College. It 

begins at 7:00 PM, so we will meet at   
6:15 PM to leave from the church. 

 

BEC Frozen Food Sales : The Middle school 
will begin frozen food sales on October 1. 
Sales will take place after the morning 
service on October 5, 12 & 19. The 
anticipated delivery date for the frozen 
food items will be November 15. We are 
still finalizing the timeline for the sales. 
Watch your bulletins and the next Encore 
for definite dates and further information. 

 

CORN MAZE: Both youth groups will be 
going to the corn maze on October 8. 
Middle school will leave around 5:45 PM 
and plan to return around 8:15 PM. High 
school will meet at 6:45 PM to ride a bus 
to the corn maze and return around 9:15 
PM. We will cover the cost of all tickets. 
 

TEC #17: November 21-23 at the First 
Presbyterian Church in Sibley. 
 

SPONSORS NEEDED FOR THE 
HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP 

 
Caitie is looking for several sponsors. This 
is a Rocky Mountain High year. If you are 

interested or need more information, 
please contact Caitie at  

caitie@sheldonfirstreformed.com. 

If you have lightly used (or new) adult or kids coats that you would 
like to donate, please drop off the clean coats at Love INC at 611 

Park Row, Sheldon. 
Distribution dates: October 9 & November 13 

These dates are in conjunction with the Iowa Food Bank distribution 
held at Living Water Church. 

 

We are ALWAYS looking for subs for both Awana 
and Sunday school. Contact Sami at 

sami@sheldonfirstreformed.com to be added to 
the sub list.  

 

FUN THINGS COMING WITH AWANA 

 

We will have a monthly theme night 
and 3 “party”/dress up contests 
throughout the year. These will 

coincide with service project nights! 



Dear First Reformed, 
     Thank you so much for your continued support. We value your partnership.  We would love 
to see a team from your church with us in Moldova for a week. Let us know! 

~ Grace and Peace 
            The Pascals 

 

     Please accept my heartfelt gratitude for your cards, visits, food, calls and prayers during my 
recovery from back surgery. God bless you!          

~ Thanks ever so much 
Millie Vos 

 

MEN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL OFFERING 

 

How does a man know if he is a “real man”? The answers can be discovered in Scripture.  

 

Men, you are invited to join Evan De Hoogh, Rodney Kruse, and Jett Korver, as they lead a study 
through Stuart Scott’s book “Biblical Manhood: Masculinity, Leadership, and Decision Making”, 
starting September 28, 2025, during the Sunday School hour.  

 

This study will last 12 weeks and will cover Biblical masculinity, leadership, decision-making, 
and combating lust. We are seeking men who desire to dig deep into Scripture to see what the 
Bible teaches about “Biblical Manhood”, fellowship with each other, and commit to holding 
each other accountable as men of God.  

 

If being a part of this study is something you’re interested in, please sign up at the Welcome 
Table. Expect to be challenged, convicted and encouraged through this study. You will be 
provided with a copy of the book prior to start of the study.  

 

Each lesson is built on the last, for that reason we strongly recommend you sign up 
beforehand and start at the beginning of the book with us on September 28th and commit to 
the 12-week study. On the fence about whether to sign up? Talk to Evan, Rodney, Jett, or any of 
the Deacon’s. All have gone through this study and can answer any questions you may have.  

 

Men, we hope to see you on September 28!  

 

Sept 2 James & Dixie De Jong - 68 
Sept 5 Gerald & Harriet Van Meeteren - 62 
 Galen & Renee Van Velzen - 50 
Sept 6 Craig & Sarah Van Meeteren - 17 
Sept 7 Larry & Elaine Ebel - 52 
Sept 8 Brent & Melissa Hofmeyer - 13 
Sept 10 Eric & Rachel Iedema - 20 
Sept 12 Mark & Donna Koerselman - 51 
Sept 13 Rick & Carma Nordahl - 39 
 Kyle & Kelsey Hoekstra - 11 
Sept 14 Gered & Gina De Hoogh - 23 
 Nick & Beth Slykhuis - 12 
Sept 17 Cindy & Gary Hassebroek - 49 
Sept 19 Dennis & Sandra Mouw - 61 
Sept 21 Murray & Nancy Martens - 51 
 

 

Sept 23 Brandon & Rachel Krukow - 25 
Sept 24 Jason & Renee Bork - 15 
 Jake & Emily Van Voorst - 9 
Sept 25 Leroy & Barb Theis - 28 
Sept 27 Tom & Karen De Boom - 23 
Sept 29 Andy & Muriel Kanengieter - 14 



Sept 1   Andie De Groot 
 Rilee Van Beek 
 Ted Riepma 
Sept 2 Ashley Jorgensen 
Sept 3 Lennox Snyder 
 Mark Vander Naald 
Sept 4 Sam Storm 
 Merry Storm 
 Emmie Storm 
Sept 5 Iola Whitsell 
Sept 6 Kailey Elgersma 
Sept 7 Aylah Sauer 
 Emily Groote 
Sept 8 Nel Van Beek 
 Don Dykshoorn 
 Wally Wolthuizen 
 Greg Sawyer 
 

 
Sept 9 Galen Blankers 
 Madison Meyer 
 Delores Dekker 
 Greg Winkel 
Sept 11 Reka de Boer 
Sept 12 Kenedie Stellinga 
Sept 13 Edgar Jager 
Sept 14 Glenda Riemersma 
 Stan Ten Kley 
Sept 15 Murray Martens 
Sept 16 Twyla Vogel 
 Allie De Hoogh 
 Summer De Hoogh 
 Brielle Sauer 
Sept 17 Faith Ten Clay 
 Mike Vogel 
 Josh Jager 
 Mildred Blankers 
 Myrna Wolfswinkel 
Sept 18 Linda Riemersma 
 Liam Crooks 
 Coreen Van Sloten 
Sept 19 Mikayla Dykstra 
 
 

 
Sept 20  Carla Kleinwolterink 
  Wayne Den Hartog 
  Crosby Van Peursem 
Sept 22  Ella Van Maaren 
  Robby Christians 
  Larie De Groot 
  Barrett Korver 
Sept 23 J oyce Fedders 
Sept 26  Zach Kleinwolterink 
  Alyda Roetman 
Sept 27  Vicki Holtrop 
 Brittany Peters 
Sept 28 Kourtney Dekker 
 Judy Meyer 
 Marge Warner 
Sept 29 Berdina Vander Naald 
 Carmen Holtrop 
Sept 30 Kristin Van Engen 
 Claire Punt 

BACKGROUND CHECKS 
 

If you work with children/
youth in any way, please 

check your home mailbox and 
your church mailbox for 

background check forms that 
have been sent or provided 
for you to complete. We are 

trying to update our files and 
need these forms from all 

people who are working with 
children/youth for our fall 

ministry season.  Please, fill 
out the forms and return 

them to the church office. 
You can put them in an 

envelope or fold them and 
put them in Wendy’s church 
mailbox or in the slot on the 

office door. 

GET THIS ONE RIGHT FOLKS! 

 

A church visitor asked the pastor, “Can I request a prayer?” 
“Sure, what do you want prayer for?” 
“My cousin died last week. Pray that God will guide him in the 
afterlife.” 
The pastor asked, “Suppose you’re taking an exam. Should you 
pray before or after the exam?” 
“Obviously, before the exam.” 
“Right. When you pray after the exam, it’s like you are asking God 
to change the grades. That is not possible because God is 
faithful. He cannot deceive the result. Similarly, when we die, the 
exam is over. We can no longer change our destiny. Hebrews 9:27 
says that we die once and then face judgement. That means no 
second chance. I’m sorry for your relative. He can no longer be 
prayed for. That is why people need to understand the Gospel 
while they are still alive. They had to accept Jesus as Lord and 
Savior before it was all over.” 
Sinners who believe they can be saved after death will get the 
greatest shock of their lives. Teach the truth because that is the 
only thing that can set people free. (John 8:32)   
        from Man Church 



 
    

  
 

 

 

 

 

ADDITIONS/CORRECTIONS TO CHURCH DIRECTORY 

 

• Ryer Dacken’s address 
 SGT Dacken, Ryer 
 Alpha BTRY/TF REDLEG 
 APO AF, 09333 
• Elaine Ebel’s new address 
 Prairie View, Rm, 17 S 
 610 Eastern Street 
 Sanborn, IA 51248 
• Bev Heemstra’s new address 
 1002 Sunrise Avenue 
 Sanborn, IA 51248 
• Jake & Brittany Korver’s new address 
 36166 290th Street 
 Worthington, MN 56187 
 
 
 

 

• Phil & Deann Kragt’s new address 
 2405 E. 3rd Street 
 Sheldon, IA 51201 
• Toby & Lindsay Maggert 
 721 7th Street 
 Sheldon, IA 51201 
 Phone: 712.348.2086 
 Email: tobymaggert@gmail.com 
• Alyda Roetman’s new address 
 Prairie View, Apt. 3 
 612 Eastern Street 
 Sanborn, IA 51248 



General Fund - August  

Lower-Level Renovation 

Jul 25 Jan - Jul 25 Annual Budget

Beginning Cash Balance 53,510.80$ 

Ordinary Income/Expense

Income

General Fund 43,229.42 352,521.09 587,810.06

Interest Income 35.33 363.39

Total Income 43,264.75 352,884.48 587,810.06

Gross Profit 43,264.75 352,884.48 587,810.06

Expense

Alliance Dues 0.00 9,584.89 19,000.00

Congregational Care 0.00 3,863.86 17,000.00

Education 3,715.05 13,678.45 21,850.00

Facilities & Grounds 3,412.45 53,340.27 128,000.00

General and Consistory 906.68 11,017.45 15,600.00

Office 525.69 10,539.71 21,645.00

Outreach 2,897.74 11,784.13 24,300.00

Payroll Expenses 27,937.38 170,620.67 331,365.06

Safety & Security 15.00 15.00

Transfer Out 0.00 45,000.00

Worship 0.00 1,448.30 4,100.00

Youth Groups 600.00 1,042.17 4,950.00

Total Expense 40,009.99 331,934.90 587,810.06

Net Ordinary Income 3,254.76 20,949.58 0.00

Net Cash Flow 3,254.76 20,949.58 0.00

Ending Cash Balance 56,765.56$ 

Jul 31, 25

Ordinary Income/Expense

Income

General Fund

Lower Level Renovation 245,172.99

Total General Fund 245,172.99

Transfer In

Endowment Interest 7,575.00

Total Transfer In 7,575.00

Total Income 252,747.99

Gross Profit 252,747.99

Expense

Facilities & Grounds

Building Improvements

Lower Level Renovations 237,936.18

Total Building Improvements 237,936.18

Total Facilities & Grounds 237,936.18

Total Expense 237,936.18

Net Ordinary Income 14,811.81

Net Cash Flow 14,811.81

 

For the sake of knowing and loving 
Jesus and to minimize distractions, 
mobile phones, electronic devices 

and toys, will no longer be welcomed 
or permitted in the classrooms or 
large group spaces at FRC. This 
applies to children and teens, 

Preschool - 12th Grade. A student may 
be permitted to use a phone or other 
device at the direction of a teacher, 

but only for a limited time. If a phone 
is brought in, it shall be turned off 

completely and stored in the basket 
provided in each classroom until the 

end of the class or learning time. 
Parents, thank you for helping your 
child to know and love Jesus and for 

helping his or her teachers and 
sponsors to minimize distractions. 
We also ask that the teachers and 
sponsors limit the use of their cell 

phones and electronic devices unless 
they are needed  for the lesson. We 

need to set an example for our 
children and youth to follow. 

MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 
 

 Volunteer Opportunity in Japan - 
September 11-22, 2025 

 Three churches in the Sabana Grande de Boya 
region of the Dominican Republic need their 
wooden roofs replaced with concrete. 

For more details, see the posted material on the 
Information Hub above the table of “Free Books”. 

“Hearing how God is moving in other places 
encourages and inspires our faith for what God wants 
to do in our own corner of the world.” -- Matt Brown 

 

LOOKING FOR YOUR CHURCH MAILBOX? 
 

Mailboxes have been redone. Yours should be  
close to your previous location and now in 

alphabetical order. Let Wendy know if she forgot 
your mailbox.  

If you live in a care facility your mailbox is under 
the name of the facility. 



Jan - Jul 25 Budget

Beginning Balance as of January 1, 2025 90,325.63$     

Ordinary Income/Expense

Income

Benevolent Fund 24,273.98 187,250.00

Missions 1,100.00

Sunday School 776.00

Total Income 26,149.98 187,250.00

Gross Profit 26,149.98 187,250.00

Expense

Commitments

Beth (Blankers) Borgens/CRU 3,500.00 7,000.00

Bethesda Christian Counseling 0.00 4,000.00

GraceCovenantMinistry-Annville 3,500.00 7,000.00

Grooters, Jay & Amy-Costa Rica 3,500.00 7,000.00

Harlan Moss-SD Prison Ministry 3,500.00 7,000.00

Inspiration Hills 2,500.00 7,000.00

Jake & Brittany Korver 3,500.00 7,000.00

JoJo Bong-Asian Youth 0.00 3,500.00

Lay Mission Fund 0.00 15,000.00

Love Inc 4,083.31 7,000.00

Mission & Service Projects 10,939.87 5,000.00

Mission to India-ChurchPlanters 3,750.00 7,500.00

Mission to India-Literacy Prog 1,250.00 2,500.00

Multiplication Network 0.00 3,500.00

Pascal,Sasha&Sara-Moldova 1,500.00 3,000.00

Reformed Church in America

Brownell-Japan 3,500.00 7,000.00

Nicole Opgenorth-Nicaragua 3,500.00 7,000.00

Total Reformed Church in America 7,000.00 14,000.00

Rise Fest 5,000.00 5,000.00

Rise Ministries 3,500.00 7,000.00

SandalsOnSand Min (B Godbersen) 0.00 2,500.00

Sheldon Christian School 0.00 6,000.00

Talking Bibles 0.00 7,000.00

Touch of Hope Bibles 92.94 4,000.00

Touch of Hope Haiti 0.00 7,000.00

Vasileiadis,PavlosMeggan-Greece 3,500.00 7,000.00

Village Northwest Unlimited 0.00 6,000.00

Words of Hope 0.00 28,000.00

Total Commitments 60,616.12 186,500.00

RCA College Scholarships 750.00 750.00

YTD Offerings Paid Out 14,332.98

Total Expense 75,699.10 187,250.00

Net Ordinary Income -49,549.12 0.00

Net Cash Flow -49,549.12 0.00

Ending Cash Balance 40,776.51$     

Benevolent Fund - August 

“Faith is taking the first step even when you 
don’t see the whole staircase.” 

~Martin Luther King Jr. 
 

“Faith is the strength by which a shattered world 
shall emerge into the light.”  

~ Hellen Keller 
 

“ Faith sees the invisible, believes the 
unbelievable, and receives the impossible.” 

~ Corrie ten Boom 
 

“Faith is to believe what you do not see; the 
reward if this faith is to see what you believe.”  

~ Saint Augustine 
 

“All that I have seen teaches me to trust the 
Creator for all I have not seen.” 

~ Ralph Waldo Emerson 
 

“God never said that the journey will be easy, 
but he did say that the arrival will be 
worthwhile.” 

 ~ Max Lucado 
 

“Any faith that must be supported by the 
evidence of the senses is not real faith.” 

A.W. Tozer 
 

“Now faith is the assurance of things hoped for, 
the conviction of things not seen.” 

~Hebrews 11:1 



 

Minutes of the Consistory Meeting – First Reformed Church, Sheldon, IA  

July 24, 2025 

Those present:  

Elders: Greg Sawyer, Randy Fonkert, Leon Kleinwolterink, Brad Bosma, Dan Dykstra, Dixon Van Meeteren, Larry 

Vander Plaats, Bob Stellinga, Mike Kleinwolterink 

 

Deacons: Marty Van Peursem, Tyler Drenkow, Evan De Hoogh, Rodney Kruse, Brady Peters, Jared Schaeffer 

Absent: 

Elders: None 

Deacons: Cleiton Zanela, Nathan Punt, Brandon Krukow 

  
A. Pastor Paul called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM. 

B. Pastor Paul offered opening prayer and devotions from Mark 10:41-45. 

1. The Son of Man came to serve and not to be served. 

2. Serving is a choice we make. 

3. Our model of service is Jesus 

C. Roll Call & Approval of minutes from June 19, 2025. 

 1. Motion Made Supported & Carried (MMSC) to approve. 

D. Celebrations and Thanksgivings were discussed. 

1. VBS leaders & volunteers – 160+ kids – 50% increase. 

2. Safe & successful mission trip. 

E. Report from Deacons meeting - reported by Brady Peters. 

F. Report from Elders meeting - reported by Mike Kleinwolterink. 

G. Pastor’s Report  

1. Pastor Paul explained the purpose and make up of the Big Sioux Cluster of churches. 

2. Leadership meeting of cluster in Rock Rapids on August 20. 

H. Financial reports provided by Evan De Hoogh and were discussed. 

1. MMSC to approve. 

I. Committee Reports were discussed.  

1. MMSC to approve. 

J. Executive Team Recommendations reviewed. 

1. Job description, by-law updates and asking list approval. 

  Pertaining to: 

 a. Adult discipleship team 

  b. Hands of Hope Outreach  

   c.  First Impressions Teams 

 1. MMSC to approve. 

K. Next Meeting: August 21, 2025  Prayer – Tyler Drenkow 

L. Adjourn: MMSC to adjourn at 8:25 PM. 

M. Pastor Paul closed in prayer. 

The Forgotten Seed 
 

Old Mr. Peterson, with his weathered hands and wise eyes, always tended his garden with 
meticulous care. One spring, a tiny sprout emerged in a forgotten corner. He didn't remember 

planting anything there. Yet, with gentle watering and sunlight, it grew into a vibrant 
sunflower, taller than any he'd intentionally sown. "Just like faith," he mused, smiling at its 

golden bloom. "Sometimes, the most beautiful things grow in unexpected places, nurtured by 
God's unseen hand and our patient hope."  



 

Important Church Information 
 

 WEBSITE: www.sheldonfirstreformed.com 
 WORSHIP VIDEO: www.sheldonfirstreformed.com/media/worshipservices.cfm 
 BULLETIN: www.sheldonfirstreformed.com/media/weeklybulletin.cfm OR paper copies are 

available in the bulletin box outside the north kitchen door along with the most recent Encore 
and devotional 

 RADIO BROADCAST: Sundays at 10 AM on FM 100.7 
 TV BROADCAST: Tuesdays at 4 PM on local cable channel 12 
 FACEBOOK: www.facebook.com/sheldonfirstreformed 
 E-GIVING LINK: Text the word “SFRC” to the number 833.484.7253 or give online at 

www.sheldonfirstreformed.com/give 
 TRADITIONAL GIVING: Mail to Sheldon First Reformed Church, 1101 7th Street, Sheldon, IA 51201 

OR drop your offering in the slot on the church office door during the week 
 MY CHURCH APP: Download on Google Play or the App Store OR text the words “SFRC APP” to the 

number 833.484.7253. 
 PRAYER REQUESTS/PRAISES: Call the church office at 712.324.2130 or email Pastor Paul at 

paul@sheldonfirstreformed.com 
 NEXT STEPS CODE: The QR code is on the bulletin cover. Using your smartphone device scan the 

code & it will bring you to a page that will take you to our Connection Card, Prayer Requests, or 
Giving. 

 PARENTS: Children’s bulletins are available at  
       www.sheldonfirstreformed.com/media/children-s-bulletin.cfm. 
 SUNDAY SCHOOL GUIDES: Pick up in the youth house.  
 MIDDLE SCHOOL & HIGH SCHOOL: Follow us on Instagram & Facebook @ Frcsheldonstudent 

ministries for upcoming activities & any updates. To be added to the email list please email 
Caitie at caitie@sheldonfirstreformed.com. 

 DURING THE WEEK: The church is open from 7AM-4 PM Monday - Thursday, and from 7 AM-12 PM 
on 2nd  & 4th  Fridays. During the week you may use the north & south doors to get your mail or 
drop off offerings etc. in the office. You will need to ring the door bell (silver button) to the right 
of these doors to enter the church. Wendy will buzz you in from the office. 

 SUNDAY MORNINGS: The church doors will lock at 9:30 AM. If you find the doors locked upon your 
arrival, go to the front/east door and a team member will welcome you into the church 

 If you would like to receive church emails & don’t currently receive them, please call the church 
at 712.324.2130 & provide Wendy with your email address. You may also fill out the connection 
card with this info & place it in the basket as you leave the sanctuary. 

 If you have moved, made changes to your emails or phone numbers, please contact the church 
office with the updated information by calling 712.324.2130 or emailing 
frcsecretary@outlook.com. 

 BULLETIN & NEWSLETTER ITEMS: If you would like items included in either, please get the items 
to the office by 10 AM on Thursday morning for the bulletin & the Thursday of the last full week 
of the month for inclusion in the upcoming newsletter. The deadline to submit items for 
inclusion in the October Encore is Thursday, August 25. 

 

 
NOTE: To access videos & bulletins, note the above information in green. If you cannot find 

bulletins, look under the media tab. If you still need help, call the church and we will help you 
navigate the website. 



 

First Reformed Church, Sheldon 
 

The congregation is divided into nine groups - one for each Elder/Deacon pair.  Your 
consistory shepherding team is responsible for keeping in regular contact with the families 
listed under their names. If you are experiencing some significant trial or illness or you may 
be involved in a crisis situation such as a job loss, major life change, or family death feel free 
to contact your Care Elder or Deacon. If your family has experienced a joyful occasion like 
the birth of a baby, the marriage of a son or daughter, a wedding anniversary, a promotion at 
work, or retirement, etc. contact your Care Elder or Deacon as well. In all these situations, an 
appropriate prayer to the Lord will be offered. 

 
The names of your Care Elder & Deacon are located above the group in which your 

last name falls. 
 

 Team 1:  Bob Stellinga & Tyler Drenkow 
   Ed Alons – Gered De Hoogh 
 

 Team 2:  Brad Bosma & Nathan Punt 
Jim De Jong – Betty Gonnerman 
 

 Team 3:  Leon Kleinwolterink & Marty Van Peursem 
   Johnny Granstra – Shane Jager 
 

 Team 4:  Dixon Van Meeteren & Jared Schaeffer 
   Luke Jenness – Jaci Martens 
 

 Team 5:  Larry Vander Plaats & Rodney Kruse 
    Murray Martens – Carol Pomerenke 
 

 Team 6:  Randy Fonkert & Cleiton Zanela 
   Caleb Popkes – Noah Sterk 
 

 Team 7:  Dan Dykstra & Brady Peters 
   Roger Sterler – Norma Van Gorp 
 

 Team 8:  Mike Kleinwolterink & Brandon Krukow 
   Lyle Van Heuvelen – Darlene Verrips 
 

 Team 9:  Greg Sawyer & Evan De Hoogh 
   Marwin Vogel – Brad Zuetenhorst 

Church Contact Information 
Church phone number: 712.324.2130 
Email: frcsecretary@outlook.com 



 

EXECUTIVE TEAM 
Pastor Paul - President  
Dan Dykstra - Vice President  
Mike Kleinwolterink - Clerk  
Evan De Hoogh - Chairman of Deacons 
Brady Peters - Secretary of Deacons 
 
  

BUILDING & GROUNDS 
Nathan Punt - 712.449.9001 
punt76@gmail.com 
 

CALLING ELDER 
Gary De Hoogh - 712.348.2647 
gndehoogh@msn.com 
  

CHURCH PRIVILEGE 
Larry Vander Plaats - 712.348.4626 
plaats58@yahoo.com  
 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE  
Bob Stellinga - 712.348.3330 
stell@nethtc.net  
We Care  
Norma Van Gorp - 712.631.0977 
rvangorp@netllc.net 
 

ENDOWMENT FUND 
Evan De Hoogh - 712.541.3521 
evan@gecabinetryinc.com 
 

MEMORIAL FUND 
Evan De Hoogh - 712.541.3521 
evan@gecabinetryinc.com 
 

MISSION COMMITTEE 
Rodney Kruse - 712.348.4232 
rodneykruse@hotmail.com 
 

NURSERY 
Kelsey Cooper - 712.348.2636 
kelseydh34@gmail.com 
 

 
 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE 
Mike Kleinwolterink - 712.348.1161 
standaide@premieronline.net 
 

PRAYER CHAIN COORDINATOR 
Brenda Godbersen – 712.348.0392 
brendagodbersen@gmail.com 
 

PULPIT SUPPLY 
Dan Dykstra - 712-230-0379 
faddjd@hotmail.com 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Dixon Van Meeteren - 712.324.1600 
dixvm@nethtc.net 
 

SAFETY & SECURITY 
Larry Vander Plaats - 712.348.4626 
plaats58@yahoo.com 
 

TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE  
Brady Peters - 712.541.7640 
brdyptrs@gmail.com 
 

WOMEN TO WOMEN 
Molly Sauer - 712.363.4268 
pmsauer12@gmail.com 
 

WORK GROUPS 
Joyce Fedders - 712.539.9945 
jfedders@nethtc.net 
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At FIU, College Begins in the Summer and 
Cru Shows Up 

August 2025 

elizabeth.borgens@cru.org give.cru.org/0611276 3174 W 135th Ave, Broomfield, CO 80020 

AN UPDATE FROM Beth Borgens 

Keeping Missionaries on Mission from Cru’s Boulder Office 

If you follow college sports, you’ve heard of the Florida Inter-
national University Panthers. Home to 17 NCAA teams, this 
Miami-based campus has a student enrollment of 56,000, rep-
resenting 142 countries. In a break with tradition, FIU allows 
freshmen to start college in the summer, right aȅer high 
school graduation. 

Who better to welcome this vast array of 18 year-olds than a 
Cru summer mission—right?! 

This is why NYC-based staff members Thomas and Erin Ro-
drigues headed south earlier this summer. They and a few 
other staff members, joined by 22 Cru students from all over 
the U.S., coordinated opportunities to engage with these 
freshmen.  

“Together we had 700 spiritual conversations, shared the gos-
pel 379 times and saw 32 students place their faith in Christ,” 
Thomas reports, “breaking every one of our goals.” 

Especially exciting was the growth in the Cru students. These 
young adults learned not only ministry skills (exposure to 
new evangelism tools, asking good questions, Bible 
knowledge, basic understanding of world religions …) but 
also life skills: living in community, sexual wholeness, work-
ing through conflict, managing time… including lots of fun 
throughout. 

This fall, local Miami Cru staff will pick up shepherding the 
new believers at FIU. As for the Cru student disciples, they’re 
returning to their respective campuses better equipped to 
win, build and send their fellow students; and their FIU sum-
mer has helped instill in them a vision for the cause of Christ, 
promoting His love in their communities, jobs, and church-
es—at home and abroad—for years to come. 

Ministry experience shared by: (Erin and Thomas Rodrigues - 
NYC Cru staff)  

Life Updates & Prayers 

Aȅer 3 months of adjusting to a new family 
rhythm, I am back in the thick of work. My mater-
nity leave was not what I was hoping for. Aȅer a 
very sick and difficult pregnancy I was hoping for 
the light at the end of the tunnel and to begin 
healing, recovering and in general, feel better. 
Unfortunately, Emma and I were sick for almost 3 
weeks in May, then James was sick for a couple 
weeks in June (the craziest of summer colds!), 
and then in July I suffered a stress fracture in my 
foot that I am hopefully almost healed from. I am 
also in the middle of doctoring trying to figure out 
why swallowing has been difficult. I’m looking 
forward to an uneventful month of rest and no 
doctor appointments sometime soon. 

Emma is slowly adjusting to her new daycare/
preschool, and Violet is living her best life doing 
her favorite things. They make each other laugh :). 

- Pray for healing for
my body; physically,
emotionally, and men-
tally. And for sleep.

-Pray for Emma as she
continues to struggle
with her transition to
preschool.

- Pray for wisdom as I
am in the middle of
determining which
projects to say ‘yes’ to
for this year.

- Praise God for the
hundreds of emails I had indicating each staff and 
student who used the Spotlight Tool (that I helped 
create) on their summer missions. It’s always en-
couraging seeing something you created being 
used on mission trips across the country. We are 
now exploring making Spotlight available to our 
international teams this year. 



Please designate my name in the memo section of your check.  Send them to:  Prison Lighthouse Fellowship (PLF) or 
South Dakota Prison Chaplain’s Association (SDPCA), 601 W 57th Street Sioux Falls, SD 57108.   Your gifts are 
appreciated and tax deductible.   My phone: 605-940-4220, Email: harlan@convergeheartland.org 

“There is one body and one Spirit…One Lord, one 
faith, one baptism; One God and Father of all.”  
Ephesians 4:4-5 

The devil likes to divide Christians because he 
knows there is no power in division!  That is why 
there are gangs against gangs, and ethnic groups 
against other ethnic groups.  Matthew 12:25 says, 
“Every kingdom divided against itself is brought 
to desolation, and every city or house divided 
against itself will not stand.”  When Christians 
unite the evil one knows he will be defeated! 

I have a Bible study every Monday with Mental 
Health men.  I have known three of these men for 
over 10 years.  Usually, they have had 
disagreements among themselves so one will not 
come to Bible study if the other one is coming.  
Some of the problems are racial.  Therefore, we 
have talked about the love of Christ that we 
should have for all races and for all people.  At 
our last Bible study all three were present and I 
was amazed how they were calling each other 
brothers in Christ!  God’s love is certainly at work 
in these men! 

When I was on the Hill a few weeks ago, a young 
man was looking at some Christian books in the 
Chapel library.  I asked him what kind of books he 
was looking for and he told me, “Any book that 
will help me grow as a new Christian.”  So we 
talked about how he came to know the Lord.  He 
said, “About a year ago I was feeling hopeless.  I 
had done many sinful things in my life.  One night 
when it was dark in my cell I took some extra   

pills to kill myself.  I lay down in my bed, and then 
I knew I didn’t want to die.  I felt a heavy weight 
on my chest so I couldn’t move.  My cellie sleeps 
in the bed above me and his iPad that was 
hanging on the wall lit up for no reason.  He had a 
cross that was hanging off the side of his bed.  
When his iPad lit up, it lit up the cross!  I cried out 
to Jesus to save me and forgive me.  The 
pressure on my chest was gone.  I have been a 
new person ever since.  I can’t get enough of 
knowing more about Jesus and growing in His 
love!”  God is always on time! 

In early July six men were baptized!  We heard 
some great testimonies of how the Lord had and 
is working in their lives.  One of the men told me 
that when he was in lockdown, he asked himself 
“What have I accomplished in my 36 years of 
life?”  He came up with, “Nothing, and I need to 
change!  I want my life to count for eternity.”  I 
know he is bringing others with him to church 
and Bible study.  Now he is opening with 
Scripture and prayer at Bible studies and the 
church services.  

 I have enjoyed meeting with a young man, who 
two years ago overdosed and was not expected 
to live. It is great to see how he is growing 
spiritually!  He asked me if I could attend his 
graduation ceremony.  He completed a six-month 
leadership class.  I felt honored to be invited to 
witness 12 men graduate with Mayor Ten Haken 
as one of the speakers. 

Thank you for your prayers.  They are vital for my 
ministry in the prison!  Thank you for your 
financial support as well!  Blessings,     

In Christ, Harlan 

https://www.clipartmax.com/max/m2i8i8d3A0N4H7b1/


 Prayer Warrior 

 Annville Institute/Grace Covenant Ministries 
 PO Box 340,           Annville, KY 40402 

      Phone 606-364-5151 
 Email: contact@gcmannvilleinstitute.com 

 July and August, 2025 

During the evening of July 30, Lincoln Hall, with an amazing legacy and history, 

burned beyond repair. This loss is deeply felt by our staff and many in our 

community.  God tells us to give thanks in all things, so we choose to give God thanks. 

We don’t thank Him for the fire, but we thank Him for the memories, we thank Him 

for the countless lives that were touched in and around this building. We thank God 

that nobody was hurt and that the firefighters kept Sexton Hall and Annville 

Community Church from catching fire. Finally, we thank God for His sovereignty.  We 

believe with all our hearts that God is in control and that He “works all things 

together for good for those who love Him and are called according to His purpose.” 

-Romans 8:28. Knowing all of that, we rest in His will and ask you to pray for wisdom 
for us as we also seek God’s will for us moving forward. To many of you and us, this 
was more than just a building-it represented a vision of Reverend Worthington from 
1909. You can rest assured that that vision is alive and well today, and we will do 
our best to honor God and the vision of reaching out to our community with the 
redeeming love of Christ.  We had big plans for Lincoln Hall.  We may only see the 
ugliness of a fire, but God sees the big picture, and He has a plan, so we “Trust and 
obey, for there’s no other way to be happy in Jesus.”  May God be glorified, even in 
this.  For more information, you can follow us on Facebook or visit our website at 
https://gcmannvilleinstitute.com/

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart 

and lean not on your own understanding; in all  

your ways submit to him, and he will make your paths straight. 

Proverbs 3: 5-6 NIV 

Memories of Lincoln Hall 

https://gcmannvilleinstitute.com/






DR. NEAL HEGEMAN 
Dominican Republic 

DR. HEGEMAN, A FORMER MISSIONARY IN THE 

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC FOR 12 YEARS, IS THE 

ACADEMIC DEAN OF MIAMI INTERNATIONAL 

SEMINARY. HE IS ALSO THE AUTHOR OF MANY 

BOOKS. 

On January 7, 2025, Neal Hegeman and three volunteers from Reformed 

Mission Services (RMS) flew into Santo Domingo, the Dominican Republic. 

The volunteers were Steve Poll and a combination of father/daughter: Rick 

and Nyanne Baerman. They helped immigrants and nationals build a Haitian 

Dominican immigrant church in La Grua, about 15 minutes from Sabana 

Grande de Boya. Another mission group, from the Drenthe Christian 

Reformed Church, came with another agency and also stayed at the Ministry 

Center. They helped build more classrooms for the Juan Calvino school 

located on the Center's grounds. 

It is a blessing to hear the devotions, prayers, and see the Christian teacher's 

dedication at the Juan Calvino elementary, middle, and high school. This is one of the eleven Reformed schools that have become 

public schools supported by the government, but which are operated by a well-organized group of Christian leaders and teachers. 

The regional monthly meetings of the leaders of the 17 churches 

was held at Juan Sanchez. I was impressed that this monthly 

meeting was orderly; as well as gospel centered, something that 

has not always been the case and one reason for my annual 

visits. 

When we first started working with the Haitian immigrants in 

1981, there was rapid church growth. We responded by building 

many churches with wood slats sides and tin roofs. In the mid 

1990's, a hurricane came through and knocked down about 120 church buildings throughout the denomination (Iglesia Cristiana 

Reformada en la Republica Dominica). Work crews and nationals worked hard and about 90 were reconstructed with cement 

blocks. Very few put on a cement roof. Well, thanks to the termites (Hosea had locust, the DR has termites), it is time to put on 

cement roofs and complete the project. We are praying and planning to put on 20 cement roofs (only two churches in the zone 

have cement roofs). 

Reformed Mission Services has committed to putting on new roofs 

starting January 2026. We need many work teams and some good­

sized donations to keep ahead of the termites! Contact Rob at 

rob@rms.org if you are interested in helping! 



Board 

Updates 

2025 Face-to-Face Board Meeting 
The RMS Board of Directors is made up of 12 men from our member churches, along with Rob Brinks, our 

Administrative Director, who serves as an ex officio member. The board meets three times a year via Zoom and 

gathers once a year in person. 

This year, the board met in January in Phoenix, Arizona, and we are incredibly grateful to Phoenix URC for their 

hospitality. They provided meals, fellowship, and opportunities for us to connect with their congregation. 

During our full-day meeting on Saturday, we reflected on the past year and were humbled by how God continues to 

bless RMS with new opportunities to serve and the financial resources to carry out the work before us. Discussions 

focused on new projects, future Ministry Development Trips, the growing TASC program, and welcoming our newest 

employee, Steve Poll. 

Beyond the meetings, Board members and their spouses enjoyed fellowship over meals and activities, making the 

most of our time together to share ideas for the future of RMS. 

If you're interested in serving on the RMS Board, please contact our chairman, Doug Field, at.dm.!g.fi..md.@rms.org. 

New Board Members 
Mark Stalk has been married to Michelle for 22 years and they have 4 

children. They live east of Ponoka, Alberta, Canada and Mark farms 

with his two brothers and they do some equipment sales of seeding 

equipment. He and the family are members of the Parkland URC 

Church. 

Dewayne Dykstra is a member of Redeemer URC in Orange City, Iowa. He is 

married to Kathy, and together they have four sons. Before becoming a 

Board member with Reformed Mission Services (RMS), DeWayne actively 

participated in several RMS Disaster Response and Ministry Development 

trips, serving in various locations. He has continued this involvement as a 

Board member by assisting in Black Cave, North Carolina, and 

Villahermosa, Mexico. 

You can learn more about all of our Board Members at rms.org/about-us. 















Summer/E II 2025 

TALKING 

BIBLES 

God's Word 

Heard-Lives 

Transformed 

Mosi's Story: 
A Listening Group Grows 

Through God's Word 

Abebech's Story: 
Peace in Her Home, 

Transformation in Her Village 

Stephen's Story: 
Rejected by Family, 
Equipped by God 



FROM THE PRESIDENT: 

GOD'S WORD HEARD, 

LIVES TRANSFORMED 

Dear Friend of the Bible, 

Across the world, from the mountains of 
Ethiopia to villages in India, people are 
hearing God's Word for the very first time­
and their lives are being transformed. 

Abebech, a young woman in Ethiopia, used 
her Talking Bible to bring peace into a home 
marked by conflict. Her once-hostile father 
now encourages her to go to church. Her 
brother-once far from faith-gave his life 
to Christ after just a month of listening to 
Scripture. 

In India, Stephen lost everything when he 
chose to follow Jesus-his home, his family, 
his security. But his faith only grew stronger. 
With the help of a Talking Bible, he now leads 
a prayer group where even non-readers are 
engaging with the book of Acts, sharing what 
they've heard, and applying it to their lives. 

Recently, I heard about an elderly man who 
had never held a Bible because he couldn't 
read. But when a Talking Bible was placed 
in his hands and he heard God's Word in 
his own language for the first time, tears 
streamed down his face. "Now I know who 

Jesus is," he said. 

These stories are not rare-they're 
happening again and again, because of your 
partnership. 

For millions of non-readers, the Talking Bible 
is more than a tool-it's a lifeline to hope, 
truth, and salvation. 

Thank you for helping us bring God's Word 
to those who can't read it-but can hear it, 
believe it, and be changed forever. 

In Christ, 

�� 
Paul D. Hoekstra 
President, Talking Bibles International 

ABEBECH'S STORY: 

PEACE IN HER HOME, 

TRANSFORMATION IN HER 

VILLAGE 

Abebech's life has been touched by the power of God's 
Word, and through the Talking Bible, she is seeing 
incredible changes in her family and community. 

Abebech, who came to Christ five years ago, received 
her Talking Bible two years ago. She began using it to 
bring peace into her home-especially with her father, 
who was often angry and difficult. 

"I use it mostly for my father because he always 
fights with us, his children. So, I pray for him, and he 
becomes calm," she shares. 

Over time, the atmosphere in her house changed. 
Her father, who once opposed church, now encourages 
her to go. Her brother, who had distanced himself 
from faith, gave his life to Christ after listening to the 
Talking Bible for just one month. 

After long days working on the farm, Abebech plays 
the Talking Bible for a small group gathered near her 
home. Through these simple listening sessions, several 
people have already come to Christ. Many others are 
hungry to hear more and are asking for their own 
Talking Bibles. 

Abebech is witnessing the power of God's Word in 
action. One by one, lives are being changed. 

"I want everyone to hear," she says. "When they 

hear, they believe." W 



MOSl'S STORY: 

A LISTENING GROUP GROWS 

THROUGH GOD'S WORD 

"God has power-big power," says Mosi, a farmer and animal 

keeper who leads a small church group in rural Tanzania. 

For years, Mosi struggled to engage the few members of his group. 

They met faithfully twice a week to read Scripture and pray, but 
without many readers and without strong participation, growth felt 
impossible. 

Then, thanks to donor support, Talking Bibles became available in 

his region. Mosi was given one to use in his group-and everything 
changed. 

What began as a struggling gathering quickly grew into a vibrant 

Listening Group. Today, nearly 30 people come regularly to hear 
God's Word-many of whom were not members of the church 
before. 

When not using the Talking Bible in meetings, Mosi keeps it at home 
so his wife can listen. Only after hearing Scripture for herself did she 
begin to attend the Listening Group and grow in faith alongside him. 

Throughout the week, people are drawn to Mosi's home­
neighbors, friends, and fellow villagers-eager to hear the Talking 
Bible for themselves. These unplanned visits have become powerful 

moments for Mosi to share God's love, encourage returning to 
church, and welcome new seekers into the faith community. 

Mosi sees clearly how much the audio Bible is changing lives. "When 
they hear the Talking Bible," he says, "they understand and pay 
attention in a way they couldn't before." 

For those who can't read, the Talking Bible is a powerful way to hear 
God's truth-and because of it, a once-small rural group has grown 
into a thriving community of faith. w 

BE PART OF 

THE MOVEMENT: 

Scan, follow, and invite your friends to 
discover how Talking Bibles are changing 

hearts and communities every day. 
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